THE BURNHAM FOUNDATION


Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 8 September 2016
Present:  Veronica White (VW), Viv Nicholas (VN), Les Stuart (LS), Paul Sherriff, Shirley Shaw, Richard Shircore, Lynda Stuart, Marie-Francoise Dale, Maurice Dale, Jackie Slater, Bob Slater, Jo Saunders, Robert Garner, Mark Thomas, Noel Wicks, Judith Foster, Hilary Evans, James Hockaday, Shirley Hitchcock, Michelle Dunster, Pat Lidstone, Don Lidstone, Chris Billingham, Mr. Mcdonald, Idris Bowden, James Hughes, Malcolm White, Bruce Snelling, Dominic Grieve QC MP.

1. Apologies: Matthew Ash, John Peniket, Stephanie Peniket, Alan Frost, Clive Walker, Angela Terrey, Paulann Walker, Sarah Fiander, Katy Simmons, Steve Roberts, Mary Bentley, Iain Pudney, Sarah Scott, Lord Burnham, Neil Smith, Tricia Nicholas, Keith Evans, Lesley Michaelis, Andy Gillespie
2. The meeting was opened by Viv, who welcomed everyone to the meeting, and especially Idris Bowden, from the Burnham Park Academy, who lives in Bicester, and had given up his whole evening to be with us, and also James Hughes, the new Head of Burnham Park Academy.

The minutes of the AGM held on the 10 September 2015 were accepted as a fair record of the meeting.  Proposed by Paul Sherriff, Seconded by Lynda Stuart., and signed by the Chairman.
3. Treasurers Report.  Veronica presented the Financial Statement for the period 01/08/15 - 31/07/16.  
Income for the year was £1521, which included a £176 repayment of Gift Aid from HMRC.
During the last Financial Year, the Foundation made four awards to the following: the Friends of Burnham Library (Arts Festival), Burnham Grammar School Aikido Club, St Peter's Nursery School, and Prizes for Schools who took part in the Battle of the Somme Commemoration event..
The balance in our account now stands at £4,799.
The Statement of Account has been Independently Examined by Roger Webb, and signed off.

Bob Slater, Royal British Legion, thanked the Foundation for their support of the Battle of the Somme commemoration event.
4. Chairman's Report.  
Viv introduced his report, and thanked Paul Sherriff for his mentoring support throughout the past year, and advised that we were pursuing a new initiative to "recruit" advocates from other groups, to engender an ethos of collaboration throughout the Local Community.
James Hughes asked whether youngsters have the opportunity to develop links with the Foundation, and what role they could play moving forward e.g. utilising their School Councils?   Viv replied that such an initiative would be most welcome and help with TBF’s website would be very helpful.  It would also be invaluable if we would find a way to develop sustainable links which would certainly work for 5 years.  

Jo Saunders - Chair of the Burnham Access Group - commented on the need for the Foundation to gain more funding, and that hopefully tonight's meeting would be a help in doing that.

Bob Slater asked what are the Boundaries within which the Foundation works, and what can grants be awarded for?

TBF’s constitution refers to Burnham and its surrounding district and the criteria for grants were detailed in the recent two page insert published in Round and About. 

5. AOB.

The AGM meeting closed at 19:45

Viv then introduced our Guest Speaker for the evening, The Right Honourable Dominic Grieve QC, MP for Beaconsfield, whose theme for the evening was "The Big Society"
6. The next AGM will be held on 13th September 2017 at Burnham Library. 
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